Fairway Ridge Homeowners Association 

Board of Directors Meeting

July 24, 2023
Minutes Prepared by PG 


MEMBERS PRESENT:   Michael Feder, Lisa Grove, David Imre, Luci Konken, and Debbie Williams.  Also present: Penny Gatsis (Property Manager).  
HOMEOWNERS PRESENT:  Yes     MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 7:00 pm
HOMEOWNER PARTICIPATION:  There were a total of 5 homeowners present.  One came to request the clock be hung in the pool area and to inquire about the resurfacing of the pool.  It will need to be redone in the Spring as it is peeling.  A homeowner was present to discuss feeding the wildlife (see below).  Another homeowner was present to share some information with the Board regarding Casey’s at the corner of Gages Lake and Hunt Club as well as Lake County Grading renting out 400 spaces for trucks storage.  The Lake County Grading property belongs to Lake County, not the Village of Gurnee.  It seems as if Casey’s has been dragging their feet on providing plans to the Village for permits. The homeowner states there is some speculation that Casey’s is buying up properties to compete. 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MONTH’S MINUTES:  Approved via email
AC Report: Approved via email
· 567 Sandwedge:  Concrete patio, sidewalk and front stoop
· 743 Darnell:  Plant two trees
AC Pending:

· 6224 Formoor:  Replace siding and paint trim-PM will provide Board with the colors of the neighboring properties via email.
· 6118 Newbury:  Replace deck-Luci makes motion to approve, Debbie 2nd, motion approved
Violations:
· Walk through:  PM provided reports for the second walk through.  The walk through should take place sometime during the next two weeks so that letters can get out as soon as possible.  The Board will be looking to see if violations have been corrected as well as if there are any new violations.
· Homeowner requests:  The office received emails from 2 homeowners regarding their violation notices.  The Board evaluated the condition of the violation as well as the homeowners request and responded.  One property was deemed to be compliant, the other was given until Fall of 2025 to replace the driveway. Approved via email
· Driveways in violation:  PM reached out to Heather Ridge to see how they handle homeowners not following through on Board’s violation notices.  Heather Ridge allows 30 days for the homeowner to respond, if they do not get a response, fines begin.  If the homeowner claims they are unable to correct the violation due to finances, the Board requests financial statements to prove.  The Fairway Ridge third letter in the series will be updated to state homeowners will have 30 days to respond to the Board with a plan for completion or the property will be considered non-complaint and fined.
· Feeding Wildlife:  The homeowner was present to state their case once again.  The Board holds firm with their previous decision of move the feeding to the backyard, no shoe boxes or plates, no peanuts or peanut shells.  At this time, fines remain on the account.  
TREASURER’S REPORT:  June’s Financials were reviewed.
NEW BUSINESS:

· Interior paint touch ups:  Approved via email  The painter is several weeks out, but we are on the list.  
· Pool gate closer:  Approved via email  The new closer has been installed.
· Trees along Pebble Creek (homeowner request):   The office received an email inquiring if any of the trees that were removed last year would be replaced.  One of the trees was replaced, however we do not have any water source there making it difficult to care for.  There is currently nothing budgeted for tree replacement.  PM will reach out to Bright View to determine if there are some bushes that would be better for that area since there is no irrigation system.  PM will follow up at the next meeting.
PENDING BUSINESS:

· Pond Lights:  Approved via email  The new LED lights have been installed.
Meeting Adjourned: 7:44 pm-Next Meeting Monday August 28, 2023
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